MINUTES

ALA EXHIBITS ROUND TABLE

ANNUAL BOARD MEETING 
Submitted by Charleen Davis Board Secretary

June 26, 2005, Sunday, MP Room S-501A
In attendance:  Board Members Present: Amy Rosenbaum; Jay Askuvich; Marcia Purcell; Janene Witchey; Beth Bingham; Kay Runge; Peter Birch; Mary Jo Godwin; Geneva Holliday; Charleen Davis;  ALA Staff Present: Deidre Ross; Patrick Murphy; Victoria Boczykowski; Paul Graller (Hall-Erickson); Guests: Barbara Striplng  ALA ERT liaison to the Executive Board
Not Present: John Ison; Amy McGuigan

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 a.m. by Amy Rosenbaum and ended at 9:05 a.m. Minutes were approved from the spring board meeting previously via email.

Treasurer’s Report:  postponed due to ALA computer problems.
Membership Report: Membership numbers were delayed due to the ALA computer problems. The membership committee talked to non-ERT member exhibitors about the benefits of joining ERT. A letter went out to all exhibitors inviting them to the general meeting. A similar letter is planned for Midwinter. An announcement of the general meeting date/time/location was posted on the website in addition to the agendas for the general and board meetings. A welcome letter will go out to new ERT members from the ERT chair. ERT member signs were prominent on the floor. Courtney Deines-Jones and Janene Witchey plan to man the Exhibitor Lounge during part of the show to answer questions about ERT.

News from the ALA Executive Board: ALA/ERT Liason to the Executive Board Barbara Stripling brought a draft of ALA Ahead to 2010 paperwork to share with ERT. Many goals are set forth to build the profession, membership, and offer continuing education opportunities. More local advocacy is also planned.
Committee Reports:
Silent Auction: We have a perfect location for the auction this year and should have an extremely successful outcome for scholarships. Over 200 items were donated. ERT partnered with the Children’s Book Council (CBC) who was featuring a collection called Letters of Imagination, all having the alphabet as a theme with anywhere from 110 to 125 children's illustrations signed by both some very big name illustrators as well as some lesser known ones. CBC wants to bring attention to children's books and to the longstanding literacy partnership of children's and YA librarians and children's book publishers. Revenues from the sales of these illustrations will be given to us for our ERT scholarship funds of our silent auction. 

Scholarships/Bash: In the past six years over $1/2 million has been raised for scholarships. This year over 2,000 tickets were sold for the Bash at the Museum of Science & Industry. Vendor participation in Bash Cash was not as heavy as anticipated, nor was sponsorship at as high a level as it has been in the past at the event. Restructuring levels of sponsorship was suggested.
ERT-sponsored programs: Response has not warranted continuing to offer non-commercial ERT track sessions. Only one session was scheduled at Annual: The Need for Fee-Based Programs vs. Free Programs.
Old Business:
ERT New Booth Award: A committee is being formed to work on an exhibit designer award criteria and recognition.
Review Vendor Governing: ALA contracts need to be reworded to better govern off-site programming. Known infractions are being addressed on an individual basis in the interim.
New Business:

Report on Vendor Showcase: TLA and ACRL both have vendor product updates. A committee, chaired by Janene Witchey, is being formed to work on the details. A vendor product update showcase is planned for ALA Annual in New Orleans 2006.
Closing Reception at Annual Conference Exhibits: Taste of Chicago booths, 22 in-booth raffles and 4 grand prize raffles scattered throughout the exhibit floor on SupERTuesday should increase booth traffic. T-shirts and I ♥ Libraries wristbands are giveaways.
ERT Website: A listserv is available. Information is on the website. Tips for planning time at the exhibits are planned to be posted on the site. The site’s links to Silent Auction information have been especially helpful. More and more people are looking to our site. Expansion is ahead to make it even more valuable as a resource.

Resignation: Mary Jo Godwin has rejoined the library world and resigned her vendor spot on the Executive Board.
Committee appointments: 


AD HOC COMMITTEES:

Silent Auction Committee:  Kathy Young Chair; Peter Birch; Kelly Bullock; Charleen Davis

Promotions Committee:  Amy McGuigan Chair; Charleen Davis; Marcia Purcell; Beth Bingham

Closing reception prize committee: Jon Malinowski, Chair
Vendor Product Update Showcase Committee:

Janene Witchey Chair; Kim Highland; Joseph Frueh
ERT Booth Design Award: Amy Rosenbaum Chair; Janene Witchey

STANDING COMMITTEES:

Membership Committee:

Charleen Davis Chair; Susan Bell; Courtney Deines-Jones; Amy Rosenbaum; Kathy Young; Ernest Di Mattia; Janene Witchey
ERT-Sponsored Programs Committee:

Amy Rosenbaum Chair; Kathy Young; 

Liaison to CCC: Amy Rosenbaum

Liaison to BARC: Jay Askuvich
Liaison to RTCC: Beth Bingham

Liason to Executive Board: Barbara Stripling

